APPROVED MINUTES 


Town of Washington 

Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes

November 6, 2014
· ASSEMBLY

1.1 MEMBERS: Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall 
1.2 Visitors: Janice Philbrick, Jean Kluk, Gwen Gaskell, Carolyn Russell, Andre Jette  
2.0 Minutes: Marshall motioned to approve the minutes with a correction to a comment from Carolyn Russell to read in 8.1 The Master Plan Survey results said that 94% of the respondents said that town ofices should remain in the Meetinghouse. Did the Survey also ask for opinions about the location of the Police Department?  Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

IMPORTANT DATES: 
November 12th – Park and Recreation 6pm at the Town Hall  

November 13th - Selectmen’s meeting town hall 9 AM-4 PM and 6:30pm with meeting to begin at 7 PM

November 19th – Conservation Commission 7pm at the Town Hall 

November 27th – Town Hall will be closed for Thanksgiving 
DID YOU KNOW?
Shedd Free Library pie sale, last date to order is November 15th there are sizes 5” & 9” and the pick up date is Tuesday the 25th at the library

 The position of Welfare Administrator will be opening, Selectmen will be advertising for the position and interviewing as well. Anyone interested should contact, Michelle at 495-3661
3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 

3.1 Anne Snell: TM#16-07-002, Halfmoon Pond Road, requesting a permit to construct a 26x32 two car garage. Marshall and Eastman inspected. Marshall motioned to approve the application. Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
3.2 Robin and Norman MacDonald: TM#25-087, Valley Road, providing a permit for a storage shed that has been previously constructed. Tabled for next week. 
3.3 James Tyler: TM#16-7-2 Highland Haven Road, requesting a permit for a 26x32 garage. Eastman and Marshall inspected and found that all of the setbacks were met. Eastman motioned to approve the application and Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 

4.1 Lola Allen phoned to request the use of the lodge. Dagesse sent her an application. 
4.2 Dave Barkie phoned to ask if he removed the kitchen from his old domicile down the road would the new owner need a permit for the structure. Dagesse informed him that a permit would be needed. 

4.3 Robin and Norman MacDonald came in to discuss a letter they received from the Selectmen requesting a permit for a shed that has been built and they had questions regarding a shoreland permit that they are in the process of applying for, Dagesse helped them. They will be coming in the near future for a permit to replace the current camp with a year round structure. 
4.4 Lezanne Flanders phoned to rent the lodge. Dagesse will respond. 
4.5 Chris Rand, representing Granite State Communication, regarding cable television. The Selectmen will meet with Mr. Rand, November 13th at 10:30am. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 

5.1 Michelle Dagesse

5.1.1. Completed the 941 federal tax form and sent it in, a copy was filed. 
5.1.2. Contacted the SAU for information that the school treasurer has requested multiple times and has yet to receive. 
5.1.3. Completed the LCHIP monitoring report. 

5.2. Chief Moser: 

5.2.1. Discussed pump testing that needs to be done with the Selectmen. 
5.2.2. He clarified the area in the proposed Safety Center for cleaning the fire hoses after fires and discussed the purchase of new hoses. 

5.3 Carolyn Russell: 

5.3.1. Came in to discuss a welfare issue. 

5.4 Arline France: 

5.4.1. Came in to discuss the mapper and setting up a meeting to include all departments. 

5.5 Janice Philbrick: 

5.5.1. Asked for a copy of the original letter to the Dole Schoolhouse Road owner regarding a building falling down on his property. Philbrick said that she received a phone call from the owner that said he was waiting for an estimate from a local contractor. The contractor said that he put one in the mail today. 
5.5.2. As far as the North Main Street property that has a garage falling over is not a health issue. 

6.0 PUBLIC APPOINTMENTS
6.1 Reference: SMAC meeting minutes attached. 

“The original Meetinghouse plans started at a cost of approximately $3M. Since that time the entire project has been re-imagined and redrawn. We, as a committee charged with presenting the Selectmen and the town with the best option that preserves the intergrity of the building while maintaining the function of town government, believe that the current plans meet that goal. We fully support the concept of a joint warrant article of $3M, split equally with an Emergency Service Facilities plan, and are confident that any costs exceeding $1.5M will be met by non-tax sources.” 
6.2 Andre Jette came in to speak with the Selectmen regarding the taxes that he owes, he wanted to know if he could get some sort of break. Eastman said that he and the Selectmen do not offer any reduction for back taxes. 
6.3 Jean Kluk asked for clarification on 8.2 of last week’s minutes. Eastman explained. 

6.4 Carolyn Russell asked about maintenance of the Wayside Park. Trees are in need of pruning now. The Selectmen will discuss with Eaton next week. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED: 

7.1 LCHIP monitoring report- Completed and mailed back 
7.2 A copy of the 941 employers tax – Filed 
7.3 2014 wage, salary and benefits information from the Town of Sullivan – Public reading file 

7.4 Cruiser out of Town report – Filed 

7.5 Cruiser out of Town report – Filed 

7.6 Police Department Service calls for October- Filed 

7.7 A request to make a change in the minutes of last week’s Selectmen’s Meeting- Filed

7.8 Invoice from Milestone Engineering – Approved for payment 

7.9 Application from the Washington Congregational Church for the use of the lodge. – See 9.1

7.10 Invoice from NHMA for the 2015 dues- Filed for next year. 
7.11 Email from Chris Moore forwarding information on a computer need. – Further questions to be addressed 

7.12 Letter from Community Alliance requesting $500.00 in next years budget. – Filed for budgeting 

7.14 Copy of the labor summary report- Filed 

7.15 Letter to First Student from the Board of Selectmen regarding moving a bus stop sign – The Selectmen signed the letter

7.16 Letter from Health Trust notifying the town of additional reimbursements that the town will receive from the trust. – Filed 
8.0 OLD BUSINESS:
8.1 Dagesse received a phone call regarding a Camp Morgan Lodge deposit after reviewing the incidents that took place during the rental the Selectmen have decided to withhold the deposit for damages incurred. 
8.2 Chief Marshall has researched improvements to the dispatch phone line the Selectmen voted to go forward with the changes, net increase will be approximately $16.00 per month. 

8.3 The Selectmen discussed the minutes from the October 25th public meeting minutes, Marshall motioned to approve the minutes with the additions from Bob Williams, Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor. The minutes will be placed on the website, copies at the town hall and a mailing. Eastman will write a synopsis for the mailing. 
9.0 NEW BUSINESS:
9.1 Eastman motioned to approve the application of the Washington Congregational Church for the use of the lodge. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
10.0 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $4624.84 and vendors checks in the amount of $. 
11.0 ADJOURNMENT:

11.1 Eaton motioned to adjourn at pm Eastman and seconded the motion. All voted in favor and the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Michelle Dagesse 

10AM SMAC meeting 
An approved statement from SMAC was motioned and approved to send to the Master Plan Committee. 
Next the group discussed the number they got for the Meetinghouse project . Linda Marshall asked for the group to come up with what has been cut to reduce the cost of the project. 

